

Willow Wood Community Primary School School Council Friday 7th December 2018 1.10pm Minutes

1. Welcome and Attendance

Year 1: Evie, Jackson

Year 2: Eliza, Charlie

Year 3: Alexa, Ellie

Year 4: Niamh, Declan

Year 5: Charlie

Year 6: Alfie, Oliver and Cody

Members of staff: Ms Tomlinson and Miss Gregory

2. Minutes & Matters Arising

Ms Tomlinson went through the minutes of the last meeting. Remind classes to enter their designs for the vision and values logo posters.

3. Naming the room in the Sunshine Building

School Councillors debated the suggestions for naming the room that they meet in that used to be a classroom. Suggestions were Daisy, Poppy, Sycamore etc. The Councillors voted and, 'Willow' was the favourite so the room will be known as, 'The Willow Room'. The children discussed the displays and that they would like it to look nice and welcoming. Y5 and Y6 Councillors to talk to Mrs Webster and help to look after the room.

4. Receiving School Councillor Badges

Councillors discussed ideas about when and how they would like to receive their badges. They decided during a celebration assembly before Christmas.

5. Working on Children's Mental Health Week in the spring term

In January School will be marking Children's Mental Health week and School Councillors will need to be involved to make it a success. Mrs Grigg and Mrs Williams would like to come and talk to the Councillors about some work they are doing linked to pupils' emotional health and well-being.

6. Date of Next Meeting

- Remind about the vision and values design logo opportunity
- Tell your class about the new name for, 'The Willow Room'.